State of South Cavolina
Office of the Governor

MNigkt R, HaLey 1205 PENDLETON STREET
GOVERNOR COLUMBIA 29201

November 20, 2015

Students of Indian Land Middle School
8361 Charlotte Highway
Fort Mill, South Carolina 29707

Dear Concerned Citizens,

Thank you for your correspondence to Governor Haley. She loves hearing from constituents and
certainly appreciates your ideas and concerns.

As students, being civically engaged and fostering an understanding of governmental processes
at the local, state and federal levels is essential. [ am happy to see that each of you have written
into our office on a plethora of well-researched subjects.

I will be sure to pass them along to the appropriate staff in the Governor's Office.

I would also be happy to directly discuss the issues you addressed in your message to Governor
Haley. You can reach me at 803.734.2100.

Thank you so much for contacting the Governor’s Office.

Sincerely,

Hal Peters

Policy Analyst
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley



